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WILLIAM H. DARDEN, CHIEF CLERK
COMMITTEE ON ARMED SERVICES

April 22, 1952

Dear Amon:

I have just read with interest your letter of the 20th
along with the ones which you have written to the Fresident
and the Speaker. They are fine, constructive letters, and of
course I agree wholeheartedly.

The bill is still in conference and I will do everything
one human can do to get a fair bill agreed to and one the Presi-
dent will approve. However, in the light of the position he has
taken, I doubt very much that he will do so.

If you get by Washington on your way back home, be
sure to come by for a visit.

With best wishes, I am

on B. Johnson

Mr. Amon Carter,
Carlton House,
New York, New York.



